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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
Wednesday 1st October 2014 @ 5.30pm

Present
Staff

Dr Tom Weake - GP

Miss Liz Wilson – Practice Manager

Miss Caroline Moyses – QoF Facilitator

PPG Members
Mr Laverne Caddy

Mrs Margaret Estlick
Mrs Liz Keasley

Mr Ian McAllister

Mrs Jody Wilson

Mrs Karen Beckett – PPG Member but will contribute via email

Apologies

Mrs Julie Benson 

Mrs Maggie Buckingham

Mr Phil Carson

Mr Paul Hanage

Mrs Kate Trewhella
Mrs Patricia Webber


Not present
Mrs Julie Crockford

The minutes of the previous meeting (July 2014) were distributed with the agenda for this evening.  No matters arising.
Introductions – the new members in attendance introduced themselves.  Karen Beckett’s role in the PPG was explained; as Karen works away (Armed Forces Health Commissioner) her contribution to the PPG is via email contact only at present and will be available at the meetings to be included in discussion.
Correspondence - Email from Carol Steer (NHS KERNOW CCG) informing us that there is a website that would be useful for PPGs to apply for funding for projects that help put patients in control of their health.  www.patientvoicesouth.co.uk

Discussions
The Priorities Survey has now finished, after running from 16th July 2014 to 17th September 2014 (results attached, to be discussed later in the meeting).  
Setting up ‘Friends of Lander Medical Practice’ was mentioned at the last meeting and the results from the survey suggests that quite a lot of patients would be interested in helping with fundraising activities.  We will bring this to the next meeting to decide on how we would like to proceed.
The email address for the PPG was explained to the new members (LanderPPG@cornwall.nhs.uk) and its function.  As yet this has not been used by anyone.  Important matters that are received via this email address will be forwarded to all PPG members for their input.  We will be moving over to a new nhs.net email account system shortly so this email address will be changing. (new email address is: KCCG.Lander-PPG@nhs.net)
During the last meeting it was suggested to use the money from the PPG budget to provide a coffee machine.  We have £338 in the PPG fund which has been accrued from the private advertising slots on the TV advertising stations in both waiting rooms.  Another payment will be due shortly.  Suggestion that we use the money to provide a coffee machine in the corridor to the surgery was approached but unfortunately the Health Park Managers have refused this due to the risks of spillages and damage to the property.  The cleaning company for the Health Park also had reservations regarding this.  The group felt that this was still a good idea and feedback received from the PPG survey found that this idea was extremely popular with patients (Action point 3).  It was decided for now to leave the £338 in the budget and let this money accrue until suggestions for the spend are decided.

The water machine has also been out of order on many occasions.  The company has now been contacted to make sure that these issues have been resolved.  The cost of water coolers in both waiting rooms is too expensive to be met by the PPG budget.

Survey – We ran the Priorities Survey over an 8 week period and it was made available at the reception desk and on the Practice website.  District Nurses also had surveys available to include the views of patients in their homes while unable to attend the Practice.  A total of 135 responses were received back.  There has been improvement in all areas since the last survey which is a positive finding.
Outcome
Action point 1
To arrange a meeting with the Truro Health Park ‘Boots Chemist’ Manager following comments which have been made about their service provision.  Hopefully, this will enable us to iron out the problems that appear to be occurring.  It would be useful to know how ‘things work’ their end and we can explain how we manage our daily prescription requests and our routine.  Ideally the on-site chemist should run along smoothly with the surgery, but there appears to be a few problems at present.  Caroline to check with 3Spires surgery to see if they are having the same issues. (they are!)
Action point 2

To arrange a meeting with 3Spires Practice to see if we could hold a joint PPG meeting regularly in order to pool resources and patient provisions.  Between the two surgeries we are responsible for around 30,000 patients.  As Practices we both lease our surgery space and are limited on what we are able to change/provide without prior authority from the building owners.  By joining forces we feel this would stand us in a good position to approach the owners regarding issues that both Practices face.
Action point 3

To arrange a meeting with the Truro Health Park Building Manager, Facilities Manager and Team to discuss the survey results and patient comments to see if we can obtain permission and are able to go ahead with some of the suggestions made.  Other comments regarding problems within the building ie doors to consulting rooms, untidy garden areas, can be raised.
Other business

· The new members were thanked for coming to the meeting and expressing their interest.  Caroline requested a short biography from each member for the website as the PPG member list is to be made available on the Practice website for public viewing.
· The PPG is one that will eventually run itself with just the members, once firmly established.  A Chairperson will oversee the group and the group can arrange its own meetings.  A room will be made available for the meetings and a computer can be used at the Practice if this is necessary. 

· Suggestion to use willing members of the PPG during flu clinic sessions to advertise/promote the PPG.  In previous years we have provided drinks and biscuits to all who attend, asking for a small donation to a chosen charity.  Another idea was to have a ‘stall’ available in the waiting room to give out information about the PPG and to find out patient views etc.  This would need to be discussed with the group members to decide who would be interested for future flu clinic seasons.
Date of next meeting: Wednesday 14th January 2015
MEETING CLOSED: 7.15pm

Minutes by Caroline Moyses
